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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Tuesday 14 November 2017 at 6.30pm
Blue Water Room – Marmion Angling & Aquatic Club
West Coast Drive, Marmion

AGENDA 

1. Welcome

2. Apologies 

3. Acceptance of minutes of 2016 Annual General Meeting (AGM)

4. Presentation of Annual Report and Financial Statements
4.1
Adoption of Annual Report and Financial Statements
4.2
Appointment of Auditor
5. Election of Directors
6. Close formal part of AGM

7. Presentation on Recfishwest’s achievements and future projects.
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DRAFT MINUTES

Held on Wednesday 16 November 2016

in the State Room, Fremantle Sailing Club

Marine Terrace, Fremantle

1. WELCOME

The Chairman declared the meeting open at 6.30pm and welcomed: Director General, Department of Fisheries, Ms Heather Brayford and members.  The Chairman acknowledged Board members, staff and members of Recfishwest.

Members Present
Tony Ayrey

Greg Jenkins


Ron Bailey

Stewart King
Rob Bray

Simon McLernon

Kim Burton

S Mitchell

Alan Guthrie

Frank Prokop
Norman Halse

Sharon Smith
David Horne

Ray Weller
Richard Howell

Recfishwest Staff:
Andrew Rowland, Chief Executive Officer
Leyland Campbell, Principal Policy Officer
Katie Green, Department of Fisheries, Policy Officer on Secondment
Yvette Guy, Office Manager
Vanessa Abbott, Accountant
Matt Gillett, Regional Policy Officer
James Florisson, Research Officer
Michael Tropiano, Research Officer
Ruth Sprague, Events and Membership Officer
Isaac Trancred, Communications Officer

Board Members:
Tim Bray, Chairman 
Geoff Ellis, Deputy Chair 
Heidi Cuthbert, Director
Jason Froud, Director
Kevin Gammage, Director
Dean Thorburn, Director 



2. APOLOGIES


Minister for Fisheries, Hon Joe Francis MLA

Michael Burgess (Director)

Jeff Cooper (Director)
Tim Grose (Staff)


Bronte Nardi (Staff)
Mark Brown


Brad Pearce
John Curtis


Ian Stagles
Richard Davies


John Webb
Gary Hammond


Steve Wiseman
Joe Horvath


Paul Longo
Andrew Matthews

Ian McCall

3. The Chairman introduced Ms Heather Brayford, Director General of the Department of Fisheries and invited her to speak.

The Director General included in her speech, some of the highlights of 2016 being:

· The Department spent $18mil on recreational fisheries management and research over the past year.

· 170,000 recreational fishing licences taken out.

· 25% of recreational fishing licences income continues to be set aside for the Recreational Fishing Initiatives Fund (RFIF).

· To date around $9 million has been spent on the recreational fishing projects through the RFIF.

· Major projects include Mandurah Artificial Reef, FADs, the Next Wave Young Future Leaders at the Abrolhos, Albany Oyster Reef Project, stock enhancement activities, Fishers with Disabilities.

· The state-wide Rock Fishing Safety program will continue.

· Sustainability results were mentioned with 95% assessed as sustainable.

· The Marine Stewardship Council (MSC) certification of the Peel-Harvey crab fishery is a world first, Recfishwest were congratulated.

· Recfishwest represents a diverse group in our community which can present challenges.  An independent audit review of Recfishwest was recently conducted and the report to the Department of Fisheries was very positive. 



4. ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES OF 2015 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Chairman called for acceptance of the minutes of the Annual General Meeting on 21st October 2015.  

MOTION:  ‘That the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 21st October 2015 be accepted as a true and accurate record of proceedings.” 

Moved:  
Geoff Ellis

Seconded:   Stewart King

Motion Carried.

5. PRESENTATION OF ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Members were directed toward a copy of the Annual Report that they were given on arrival.

5.1 ADOPTION OF ANNUAL REPORT, FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND AUDITOR’S REPORT

The Chairman delivered his report on the operations of Recfishwest over the past 12 months and reported on Recfishwest's financial position, referring members to the audited financial statements within the Recfishwest Annual Report, as presented by Ray Woolley Pty Ltd, who had provided auditing services to Recfishwest over the past two years.  
The Chairman thanked Director Ellis for his work, together with Vanessa Abbott in the preparation and management of the financial affairs of the Association.  Included in the Chairman’s comments was reference to the investment Recfishwest has made in their communications channels both digital and social media.

Members were asked for comments and questions regarding the Annual Report including the Financial Statements and Auditor’s Report. 

Member Richard Howell enquired as to the financial viability of Recfishwest given the $252,714 deficit from the 2015/2016 financial year.

The Chair of the Finance and Audit Risk Committee, Geoff Ellis assured member Howell that the deficit came about as a result of investment in communications and the development of the new app which cost $90,895.  The retained profits of previous years had been drawn on in order to achieve significant improvements in Recfishwest’s digital and social media capabilities.

The Chairman advised Recfishwest have an agreement with the Department of Fisheries for long term funding and are also looking at additional sources of revenue. 

Frank Prokop enquired as to how the Version 2 of the App was going and if Citizen Science activities will be integrated into the app.  

The Chairman advised new features included taking a photo of your licence and notifications of when your licences are due.  

The CEO advised that the Communications Manager, Tim Grose manages the App and has achieved 20,000 downloads to date.  As the App evolves, there will be safety messages and notifications of the opening and closing of seasons.  Citizen Science may be integrated into the App and hopefully mass aggregation of data can be achieved. It is hoped that in the future, fishers will be able to record their catch and have a record for themselves.

MOTION:  “That the 2015/2016 Annual Report including the Financial Statements and the Auditor’s Report be accepted.”

Moved:  Frank Prokop

Seconded:  Richard Howell

Motion Carried.

5.2 APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR

The Recfishwest Board has recommended that Recfishwest retain the services of independent auditor Ray Woolley for the period 2016-2017.

MOTION:  “That Ray Woolley is appointed as Recfishwest’s Auditor for the next twelve months.” 

Moved:  Stewart King

Seconded:  David Horne

Motion Carried.

6. ELECTION OF DIRECTORS


The Chairman advised that Yvette Guy, Ruth Sprague and James Florisson had been appointed to perform the roles of Returning Officer and Scrutineers.  

The Chief Executive Officer advised that there were two Director vacancies for two year terms.  The Chief Executive Officer acknowledged the Director nominees; Simon McLernon, Michael Burgess, Dean Thorburn and Andrew Matthews.  He introduced those who were present, and offered the apologies of those absent.

The Chairman called for any final ballot papers.

The Returning Officer and Scrutineers left the room to tally the votes.

When the votes had been counted, the Chief Executive Officer announced that the Directors elected to serve two year terms on the Recfishwest Board of Management were Simon McLernon and Dean Thorburn.

MOTION:  “That the election of Dean Thorburn and Simon McLernon be accepted, and the ballots destroyed.”

Moved:  Geoff Ellis

Seconded:  Jason Froud

Motion Carried.

The Chairman congratulated and welcomed returning director Dean Thorburn and new director Simon McLernon.

7. CLOSE FORMAL PART OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Chairman declared the formal part of the meeting closed thanked all the members for attending and invited them for refreshments at the bar.

Meeting closed at 7.35pm

Agenda Item 5

DIRECTOR ELECTION 2017
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Tim Bray 

Incumbent

Chairman

Chair – Nomination & Remuneration Committee

Tim is currently the CEO of an energy company located in Perth.

He holds a Bachelor of Science (Fisheries) as well as being a Graduate of the Australian Institute of Company Directors and a Fellow of the Australian Rural Leadership Foundation.  He has worked as a fisheries scientist, fisheries manager and senior advisor to the Minister for Fisheries over a 14 year period before joining Western Power firstly as its Strategic Policy Manager, a role which subsequently changed into Corporate Affairs Manager.  Tim also held the position of General Manager of Corporate Communications with the Chamber of Commerce and Industry.

Tim was appointed to the Recfishwest Board in 2013 and was elected as Chairman in 2014/15.  He is currently a member of the Finance, Audit and Risk Committee, Chair of the Nomination and Remuneration Committee as well as a past Chair of the Communications Committee.

Tim’s personal achievements include a Gold medal and world record holder from the 1998 World Paralympic Swimming Championships and the 2000 Young Australian of the Year – Environment category.

Benefits to the Recfishwest Board

Tim’s time as Chairman of Recfishwest has given him a great sense of ownership and clarity of the organisation’s strategy and direction.  With his commercial acumen, communications expertise, understanding of natural resource management and in particular fisheries management at the highest level and leadership skills, he believes this is what is needed to continue to lead the organisation to ensure the successful execution of its strategy.

Tim is willing and able to make the commitment in time and focus required to help guide this organisation to greater success.
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Geoff Ellis

Incumbent

Deputy Chair

Chair – Finance, Audit & Risk Committee

In 2016 Geoff skippered a boat from Fremantle to the Berkley River and return, exploring the W.A coastline over a 4 month period. The trip involved 18 months preparation and covered 4,400 nautical miles, no mean feat without the recreational service facilities that we enjoy in Fremantle.

Currently Geoff is consulting to the Marine Industry and assisting a family business through a growth phase servicing the Mining industry.

Geoff has been in the boating industry for 40 years and has been a business owner of a successful boat sales business. His work in this industry has allowed Geoff the time to interact with both recreational and commercial fishers, WA government and non-for-profit organisations. 

Having the ability to reach out to grass-root recreational fishers and hear their concerns on a daily basis, Geoff has participated in many Department of Fisheries consultation meetings with particular regard to regulation changes and bioregional planning.

Geoff has participated in a number of associations including the Boating Industry of WA, for which he is was the past president.

Geoff was elected to the Recfishwest Board at the Annual General Meeting in October 2015 for a 2 year term.  He was also elected as Chair of the Finance, Audit and Risk Committee and also a committee member on the Nomination and Remuneration Committee.  Geoff has been in the position of Deputy Chair of Recfishwest for 4 years.

Benefits to the Recfishwest Board

Being a keen diver and fisher, Geoff believes he has a good understanding of the marine environment and seasonal variations effecting the life cycles and behaviours of fish.  Geoff has also travelled much of the West Australian coastline for over 30 years and has an understanding of what issues are important to regional fishing communities.  Geoff enjoys all kinds of fishing and targets most demersal species, crayfish, crabs, prawns, squid as well as bread and butter species such as whiting and herring.

Geoff has a comprehensive understanding of Recfishwest financial and budgeting responsibilities to successfully support the association’s current and future strategies.

Throughout his career Geoff has gained experience in the fields of administration and management, community service, public relations, the organisation of special events and participation in not-for-profit organisations.

Geoff is very keen to be re-elected to follow through on strategy formed over the past years to create an organisation that can deliver real outcomes for the recreational fishing sector.  Geoff has the experience to see Recfishwest succeed in 2017-18.
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Jason Froud

Incumbent

Chair – Communications Committee

Jason has worked during the last six years with a Western Australian energy company in senior corporate affairs and policy roles using his knowledge of politics, science, the media, social trends and economics.  He holds a Bachelor of Science (Environmental Science) as well as a Graduate Diploma Business (Management) and Diploma Public Sector Management.

Jason has previously been involved with the Aquarium of Western Australia, Heron Island on the Great Barrier Reef and the Department of Fisheries in Western Australia in policy, education and curatorial roles with nearly 20 years of marine experience and policy knowledge and skills.

Jason was appointed to the Recfishwest Board in 2014 to fill a vacancy that arose due to the resignation of a Director.  Jason was also appointed as Chair of the Communications Committee.
Jason was elected to the Recfishwest Board in 2015 for a two year term. 
Benefits to the Recfishwest Board

Jason has experience on a number of committees including the Pearling Industry Advisory Committee and the Strategic Fisheries Advisory Committee and feels that his excellent practical understanding of Government and political processes and the Western Australian Department of Fisheries, will contribute to the depth of knowledge and experience already present on the Recfishwest Board.

Most importantly, Jason is very passionate about marine and estuarine environments, fisheries and fishing.  Jason would like to continue as a Recfishwest Board member because it is something that he cares about and wants to dedicate himself and his time to.  Jason values the opportunity to contribute to an organisation that ensures families and communities continue their fishing experiences.
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William (Liam) Surridge

Liam is an active member of the Saltwater Flyrodders of Western Australia and has in the past been involved in fishing clubs in the capacity of Treasurer.  When not fishing, he occupies a role in senior management in a commercial property development firm.  Liam has a passion for recreational fishing, particularly saltwater flyfishing and lure fishing.  He is strongly committed to see this facet of the sport sustainably developed alongside all other codes. 

Benefits to the Recfishwest Board

As a qualified chartered accountant, Liam has strong financial and management expertise and experience in business and not for profit arenas.  He is also skilled at negotiating and reaching outcomes favourable to all stakeholders. His skill set and experience will enable him to contribute meaningfully as a board member.
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Tania Douthwaite

Tania is a dedicated and passionate individual that is interested in protecting the sustainability, enjoyment, accessibility and the safety of Western Australian Recreational fishing.

Over the past 20 years, Tania has been involved in saltwater/freshwater fishing and more recently involved in recreational spearfishing on an international and national level.

When not fishing, Tania is a Production Assistant with Kailis Australian Pearls.

Benefits to the Recfishwest Board

As a past participant in the Young Future Leader’s Program 2011, Tania has experience as a committee member of various clubs along with a Bachelor of Science (Marine Science).

